[image: image1.png]


TOWN OF WESTMINSTER
11 South Street
WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473
(978) 874-7409  Fax (978) 874-7460
BOARD OF HEALTH

                 MINUTES FOR NOVEMBER 6, 2019 BOH MEETING

In Attendance: Board of Health Members: Mr. Edward Simoncini, Mr. H. Christopher Redkey; Health Agent Ms. Rita McConville, Administrative Assistant Ms. Joyce Lucander.
Guests: Mr. Tom Torrans Crocker Pond Committee, Mr. Rick Plante 22 Bathrick Road, Mr. Elijah Ketola 71 North Common Road, Ms. Cindy Vincent Resident.
4:30 p.m. Mr. Simoncini announced that the meeting was open and was being recorded by Ms. Lucander.
Minutes were approved and signed for 8/21/2019
Vouchers were approved and signed for Bailey’s for kitchen inspection supplies, Commonwealth of Mass for Ms. Loree license renewal for Board of certification of Health Officers, October gas mileage for Ms. Loree, Ms. McConville, Ms. Lucander, Mailing of flu forms Ms. McConville.
Old Business:

Mr. Tom Torrans updated the Board on Cresticon/Northrop at 180 State Road West, on reports via email between Mr. Begley and Mr. Torrans on the inability to fully determine changes in groundwater elevation and decrease in contaminates, reports seem to be conflicting.    Fish & Wildlife did some sampling of fish in the cove area to determine temperature changes.   Mr. Torrans showed many new pictures of the work being done along the trails and the Crocker Pond dam. The Board thanked Mr. Torrans for the update. 
Mr. Elijah Ketola; with Edgewater Construction for 71 North Common Rd, new construction duplex with a shared septic system. The Board had discussed requirements to allow occupancy back in March, with his Attorney: Mr. Brian Tobin, the need for a properly recorded Financial Assurance Mechanism between the dwelling units. Town Counsel reviewed, only need small changes on document verbiage and a shared system manual.   Mr. Ketola will be in touch with Ms. McConville.
Ms. McConville showed the Board septic plans for 32 East Gardner Road.  The plan was not presented in a timely manner and lacked sufficient information of why a variance is required. The Board denied all the variances and the plan as is; they will need to reapply.

Narrows Road; Camp Pineshore Road #11 revised septic plans for a tight tank request 

Ms. McConville mentioned while witnessing a perc test, she noticed there was running water and the home had a new bathroom. Board discussed the field card listed no bathroom on this property. The Board is requiring a Title 5 inspection of the existing system be done as this home was recently purchased.  Ms. McConville will send a certified letter to the new owners requesting an inspection. A Recorded ownership document was provided to the Board. 
50 Honey Bee Lane; Ms. McConville discussed the findings from the court case. Town Council will be at the next meeting to discuss possible regulations for short-term rental. 
Meadows at West Hill; Ms. McConville received a report of man hole inspections, report was sent to Mr. Joshua Hall DPW for review, he outlined the need for repairs.  Board asked Ms. McConville to clarify with them the Emergency Action Plan as discussed including the generator remote monitoring communication. 

Ms. McConville and Mr. Simoncini attended a Department Head meeting held by a Select board member to discuss Ms. Normandins’ concerns on earth removal complaints. 

New Business:

Mr. Richard Plante; 22 Bathrick Rd, discussed that a Title 5 inspection had been done in August of 2016 due to new ownership of a unit in the condominium. Mr. Plante asked the Board if being only a few months past the 3 year period, if a Title 5 inspection would need to be repeated.  310 CMR15.00 does not allow for such provisions.  The Board required the inspection be done.

1 Virginia Ave: Board was advised that a septic plan was received for a new system, no variances are being requested. 
Septic Guidance update tabled for the next meeting

Subdivision plans from Planning Board:
Kiwi Court: a small subdivision plan off Ashburnham State Rd.  The Board of Health  has no input and no variances on well or septic will be considered with new construction plans.
Tandem Drive: a reduced road standard subdivision off Narrows Rd. No variance will be considered with new construction.

O’Connor Drive: a reduced road standard subdivision off Worcester Rd.   

Soil analysis was done on the existing lot and proposed new lot. No variance will be considered with new construction. 
 Boards concerns: 

Animal Control: Mr. Mike Chalifoux did not show up to meet the Board.

7:01 p.m. Mr. Simoncini calls for adjournment. Mr. Redkey seconded.  All in favor 
7:01 p.m. Meeting adjourned.

    _______________________________      _____________________________                                              
                  Edward Simoncini

        H. Christopher Redkey 
  Minutes were signed by Board members on 1/22/2020    Original signatures on file in BOH office.
Attachments:
Meadows at West Hill Manhole Inspections from Onsite Engineering
Email from Mr. Hall with comments Meadows at West Hill Inspection

Camp Pine Shore Camp #11

